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Keystone Quilters News 

Keystone Quilters Website   & 

Email:keystonequiltersquiltguild@g

mail.com   
Spring Into Quilting! 

 

  

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

April 29 Round Robin 
Guild Meeting 

 

May 4     
Casserole Carry by 

Arlene Kushinka 

 

May 20 Guild Meeting    

"Lessons for a Longarm 

Quilter" by Heather 

Bitner 

 

June 1  
Tote or Small Bag  

by Kelly Pauling 
 

June 24  

Guild Dinner Meeting - 

North Penn Gun Club 

 

July 22 - Ice Cream 

Social Molasses Creek 

Park 

President’s Letter: 

Springtime Greetings! 

As we approach the final months of our fiscal year, we are looking forward to our June 

Dinner Meeting at North Penn Gun Club, installing new officers, and preparing a budget 

for the coming year.  (Budget prep not being the fun one of those three events!).   

After much consideration by members responsible for various parts of our guild activities, 

Pat Royer, Jamee Pemberton, and I prepared a draft budget for the Board’s review earlier 

this month.  The Board made a few tweaks and unanimously approved submitting the 

final draft to the membership for review and vote.  A copy was emailed to you a few 

weeks ago, I encourage you to review it so you understand what we are doing, how we 

are being fiscally responsible for the guild’s assets, and why certain decisions are being 

made.   

In an attempt to answer questions you may have, I will provide a bit of detail below.  View 

the proposed budget emailed to you in conjunction with this further insight to compare 

numbers with explanations: 

• First of all, unfortunately we are presenting a budget showing an overall deficit of 

$139 for the year.  This sounds disappointing in a quilt show year!  But there is 

an explanation for this.  It relates primarily to the new way we are distributing 

raffle quilt tickets.  With members being asked to prepay for the raffle tickets, the 

significant income from those sales is being realized now instead of after July 1 

when this new budget year starts.  In previous quilt show years, the raffle ticket 

sale income was generally deposited in the same fiscal year as the show.  

Consequently, we will finish this year with this income (remember raffle ticket 

sales are 100% income to the guild!) recorded in the 23-24 year.  The amount 

shifted to this year is anticipated to be about $2500. 

• Other details: 

o We are budgeting to have the new day retreat in Richlandtown in March 

2025, but we anticipate the income and rental expense from that event 

will offset. 

o Dues (for the 25-26 guild year largely deposited before July 25) are 

anticipated to stay at $35/year.  There was discussion 

of increasing dues to $40 to help cover our expenses, but the board is               

https://www.keystonequilters.org/
mailto:keystonequiltersquiltguild@gmail.com
mailto:keystonequiltersquiltguild@gmail.com
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More Events: 

 

Aug 3 – Quilt 

Registration forms help at 

Indian Valley Public 

Library 

 

Aug 17 –Trunk Show by 

Janet Schmell 

Molasses Creek Park 

 hoping to delay any increase at least one more year!  We will begin to offer 

partial year membership after January for $20 to encourage new members 

throughout the year. 

o Guest fees will probably stay at $10/meeting for most meetings.  On a case-

by-case basis, it is possible that a different fee will be set for a particular 

meeting. 

o Interest income has been higher in the past year because of better rates on 

our CDs.  We are assuming the rates will continue to be favorable. 

o The retreat at Camp Innabah will be in January again; as in the past, we will 

pass the camp’s fee along to participants and the guild will have no net 

expense or income from this event.  

o The general meeting raffle is anticipated to bring income of $100 to the guild, 

netting the ticket sales against the cost of prizes.  (Note:  donations for prizes 

are welcome—See Barb Harr.) 

o The Quilt Show details have been given a great deal of thought by Sue and 

Kathy; they are focused on making this a wonderful event that yields a nice 

financial return for all our efforts.  We will be increasing the admission to $10 

this year.  The guild will retain 15% commission on boutique/recycle sales this 

year.  Café prices will be increased slightly from previous years to cover the 

increasing cost of the food we purchase.  Chance drawing will help to increase 

our profit because of the fabulous prizes our members contribute for guests 

to win—another source giving nearly 100% profit for the guild.  We also made 

small changes to the fee to register a quilt this year.  Vendors have been 

confirmed for the show (but that income is already posted in the current year.)   

On the expense side, it is probably no surprise that most of our costs are 

increasing.  We rent poles and tables, give the church a donation for use of 

their fabulous facility, and pay a judge to come on site.  We will have printing 

and postage costs for cards, programs, publicity, and signs.  Most importantly, 

is the sale of tickets for the raffle quilt—we are counting on our members to 

do a yeoman’s job of selling tickets, sending income directly to our bottom 

line (even if it is posted in a different budget year.)  This quilt show budgeted 

income is over $4000, but about $3000 more hopefully being deposited 

before July 1 and is not being reflected in this 2024-2025 budget you are 

looking at. 

o Meetings are our major expense:  rental for the facilities we meet in and 

program fees for presenters are generally increasing.  Rent ($1355) and 

Programs ($4000) are important to maintaining quality meetings for our 

members.  Kathy Shorter does a superb job scheduling good programs for us 

while keeping an eye on the cost.  We are also lucky to have the nice location 

and reasonable cost to meet in Richlandtown.  

o A new expense line this budget year is a fee to reserve a location for a 

fundraiser event in our non-quilt-show year (anticipating October 2026).  Sue 

Wilsey and Alicia Wilhelm are starting to research the intricacies of holding a 

Quilt BINGO fundraiser.  There is potential for an event like this to yield 

significant income for our guild.  As members, you will be hearing about how 

you can participate and contribute to the success of this event when we start  
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 to focus on it after this year’s Quilt Show! 

o Debbie Ott does a great job of working on Saturday Specials to try to keep 

these fun events revenue-neutral to the guild with attendee fees covering 

the cost for rent and teacher fees. 

o And, we have small budget expenses related to Charity, December Tea, 

Library, our P O Box, Sunshine, Zoom Fee, Website license, and 

miscellaneous President’s expenses. 

The budget will be presented at our meeting in April, and we will be asking members to 

approve it at the May meeting.  Please come prepared with an understanding of these 

details to make the meetings and discussions meaningful to all. 

And, most important, thanks to all our members who did research and provided input 

into these numbers.  It’s a lot of work, and they did a great job!   

Mary Ann Smith  

President 
 

Highlights:   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

QUILT SHOW 2024 – Our theme is Star Struck. 

We are in full quilt show mode!   Lots of items to talk about! The raffle quilt, named 

“Circle of Friends” is completed and beautiful and many members took part in 

creating it.   

 

Thank you to all the members who 

pieced this beautiful raffle quilt.  Special 

thanks to Lynn Lentz for donating her 

home to work on the quilt.  Kathy Pogue 

and Gina Grekula helped put the quilt 

into the frame. Deb Ott did the basting 

around the perimeter of the quilt. Lynn 

Lentz, Sandy Everitt, Carol Gehris, 

Melissa Yates, Jamee Pemberton, and 

Linda Curry did the detailed hand 

quilting.  

 

Thanks to Jamee Pemberton and Connie 

Stephens for putting all the blocks 

together and to Jamee for sewing the 

binding on and the hanging sleeve! 
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It is finished and was displayed at the 

March Guild Meeting.  

REMEMBER THIS NUMBER - 108 

hours.  That's how long it took to hand 

quilt the quilt.  Invariably someone is 

going to ask you!   

A record 3-1/2 weeks.   GREAT JOB !! 

 

The registration forms to enter your quilts into the show are now available. There 

will be paper forms available at the guild meetings or you can download it from 

our website. Problems filling it out or questions? Sometimes, this process 

appears daunting to members. Come to the Aug 3rd meeting (starting at 10 am) 

at Indian Valley Public Library and we will guide you through the steps.  Please 

remember – for judging purposes – Entrants are limited to TWO entries per 

category! 

Spring is a great time to work on getting your quilts ready to enter the quilt show. 

Do not forget making mug rugs, items for the chance auction and the boutique as 

well.  Currently, we have over 171 mug rugs; a great start! They can be given to 

Gina Grekula at any time before the show. They are fast and easy to make. Be 

creative and use your scraps.  

Raffle tickets are available starting at the March membership meeting.  This year, 

to help keep our expenses down, we are asking members to pay for their raffle 

tickets (5 packs of 6 tickets for $25) when they pick them up from Kelly Wenhold 

at the guild meeting. Please bring cash or check to do that!   At the May meeting, 

Alicia Wilhelm will be handing out raffle tickets. We encourage ALL members to 

participate.  Raffle quilt ticket purchases helps tremendously with the success of 

the quilt show! As always, you can purchase your 5 packs in smaller quantities or 

buy additional raffle tickets from Kelly at any guild meeting. We are selling raffle 

tickets at several places this year: Arts Alive on May 18th from 10am to 4pm, 

Perkasie Day on Aug 10, Coopersburg Community Day, and Pennsburg 

Community Day in September. People are needed to man the tables. It’s a great 

day to sell tickets and let people know what our guild is about. If a ticket you sold 

wins, you get a seller prize. Over the years, our raffle quilts have been a great 

source of income for Keystone.  Please do your best in selling raffle tickets! 
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Chance auction needs donations.  Do you have an extra quilt product, material bundle, 

small quilt, or table runner that you can spare? Are you or your significant other 

talented in other crafts? Alicia Wilhelm will be collecting Chance Auction items. Our 

chance auction was fabulous last show and made a huge profit for Keystone! Thank 

you for your generosity. 

 

Scraps will be sold at the show. Save scraps of fabric from 2½” to fat quarters. If you 

have a larger piece, please sell in the boutique with a #1 code, and benefit the guild.  
 

There will be Demonstrations at the show. We need volunteers to teach them.  Do you 

have a talent or know a need that can be demonstrated in a short period of time?  

Jean Perry is organizing the schedule for demonstrations at our Quilt Show (just a 

couple of months away) and as you finish up your quilts and prepare them for the 

Show (😊), would you also consider sharing your knowledge of any quilting topic for a 

30-minute Demo?  (it goes by fast!) 

Volunteers - Joan Cahill will be setting up a table at our regular guild meetings for sign-

ups for the Quilt Show.  Get there early to sign up for the areas you would like to work 

in.  We need lots of member participation to pull off a successful show!!! Our guild 

thrives only if we help it to do so.  Volunteer where you can to make this show, the 

success we know it can be.  There will be signup sheets at the next couple guild 

meetings.  Sign up for multiple positions at various times if you like variety, but 

ultimately, sign up. The dates of the show have been known for a while and should be 

blocked off on your calendar. 

Kitchen Help:  Looking to recruit volunteers for the 2024 Quilt Show kitchen (prep, bakers, 

soup makers, and the ever-popular Deviled Egg makers).  The kitchen and its products have 

always been a hit. This success is due to our avid bakers and chefs. Can’t cook?  There are 

positions as servers, cashiers, and cleanup. You know where you’d fit in the best; sign up for 

that area. One day or both days, volunteers are needed.  Sign-ups are at the meeting. If you 

have questions, please send an email to  ElizabethHoffman1956@gmail.com or call her at   

410-202-9078. Thank you!   

Quilt Show Round Robin - Our April 29th quilt guild meeting will be devoted to quilt show 

preparation. We will have a round robin set up – Kathy Shorter will be giving a short tutorial 

on binding. Lynn Lentz will discuss how to put on a quilt sleeve.  Sleeves are required on all 

large quilts.  This is changed from the last show.  Sleeves will make hanging much safer 

especially for the large quilts. Mary Ann Smith and Pat Royer will go over how to mark your 

items for boutique and what else you need to know about the boutique and Kathy Pogue and 

Sue Edwards will be going over how to get your quilt “judge ready” and Kathy will have some 

samples of quilting “uh-ohs”.  We will have quilt registration forms available and they are also 

available on the website (keystonequilters.org). 

mailto:ElizabethHoffman1956@gmail.com


May/June 2024 

6 

 

 

 
 

 

Our March meeting was a 

fabulous trunk show by the 

talented sisters, Joan Cahill and 

Jean Perry.   

Thanks girls! 

Barn Quilt Saturday Special was a success! 

Alicia Wilhelm did a wonderful 

job at organizing and executing 

the barn quilt class. The day was 

enjoyable, everyone learned 

something, and all the pictures 

were different. 

 

Do you remember being asked for a heart square for the farm show? 

Some of our guild members stepped up to the task.  Last year, they only 

received 12 entries. That was not enough to make their usual charity 

quilt. This year, they received many entries and can make a nice size 

quilt.  

Here are pictures from the home 

show. The first picture is names of 

those who entered and had squares 

chosen. Second, the way they 

intend to set up the quilt. Lastly, a 

farm show setup. It’s made from 

all apples. The pictures are a little 

blurry but it gives you an idea. 

 
 



May/June 2024 

7 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 Coming Soon: 

 
Debbie Witt announced the plans for the June Dinner meeting.  It will be held on 

Monday, June 24, at the North Penn Gun Club on Tollgate Road in Quakertown.  

Doors open at 5pm and dinner will be at 6pm.  The menu is salad, chicken 

francaise, roast beef, vegetable lasagna, mashed potatoes, green beans, rolls, tea 

and coffee and dessert.  Cash bar.  Soft drinks can be purchased for a nominal 

fee at the bar. The cost is $27.00.  Debbie will have a Signup sheet at the April 

and May meetings.  Make checks payable to Keystone Quilters. 

Any questions, please contact Debbie Witt -267-772-0654 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Guild Meeting Business 

We have two new members!  Please join me in welcoming Claudia Barnett and Dot 

Fabian to Keystone Quilters! Seek them out and introduce yourself. 

 
So sad to learn of the passing of Jan Abate.  She joined the Guild while we were 

still at First UCC Church on Park Avenue. She was an active member until 

dementia rendered it no longer feasible for her. Many condolences to her 

husband Rick. If you care to send a note of sympathy to her husband, here is the 

information: Rick Abate 634 Thomas Penn Drive West Grove, PA 19390-2123 

 

Positions Open: We NEED a chair for the 2026 quilt show. Consider 

chairing with a friend or ask your Bee to step up and do it as a 

group effort. 

MEMBERSHIP: It is that time of year again!  Membership renewal is coming 

due.  Renewal forms will be on the website, at guild meetings in paper form, and 

you have received an email with the renewal form attached on about April 1, 2024 



May/June 2024 

8 

 

 
 

 

Dues are $35.00 before July 1st and $40.00 after July 1st.  New member dues are 

$40.00.  Payments are cash or check. At the May and June dinner meeting, we 

will be accepting credit card payments with the appropriate fee (approx. 4%) 

added to the dues’ payment. Once again you will be asked on the renewal form if 

you would like a membership card. Since this our last year as membership chairs, 

please pay your dues promptly.  We will be trying to get membership set up for the 

2024-25 year before we turn everything over to the new membership chair. 

Prompt payment of your dues is required and appreciated. Thanks!                     

Any questions – see Sue Edwards or Kathy Pogue 

Fabric Lottery:  Theme for April/May: Shades of Summer. To participate, bring 

two fat quarters to the Fabric Lottery table at the April or May guild meeting. Write 

your name on a slip of paper for each fat quarter brought. Names of winners will 

be pulled at random. Winners usually receive 1½ yards of fabric. The fabric can be 

a solid or a print. Bring something that says “Summer” to you. The drawing will 

take place at the May meeting. This ends the fabric lottery until the Fall.  

Block of the Month: The BOM is Patriotic for the April meeting. The Block of 

the Month changes each month we meet in person. More info is available on our 

website including the current block and directions for assembly. For questions or 

clarification, contact DEB WITT 

 

June Dinner Challenge - Arlene Kushinka has established this year’s 

challenge as called “Go Green”. 

Rules : 

1. Must have some green fabric in it 

2. Small to medium size-no bed sized quilts 

3. Can be 3-dimensional 

4. Must be quilted if a wall hanging, table runner or other small object, etc.  

5. Must have completed by June dinner meeting to display. 

Some ideas to get you started:  

 Springtime,               St. Patty’s Day,          Climate Change, 

 Green with Envy,     The grass is always greener on the other side, 

 It’s not easy being green, 

 And for you music lovers:  Green Eyes    Greensleeves 

 

Quilt Camp 2025 at Camp Innabah: Dates are set for January 14th to 19th. 

Mark your calendars.  

  

2025 Quilt Day Retreat – The retreat will be held Thursday, Friday and 

Saturday, March 20-22 at the St. John’s Activity Center. Time frame is from 9am – 

9pm. A coordinator will be selected and you can sign up in the Fall. 

 

mailto:dwitt3@peoplepc.com
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In our mailbox this week: 

• The May 2024 edition of the AQ American Quilter magazine 

was delivered to our mail box this week.  Like all the issues, 

it is chock full of awesome patterns, suggestions, 

information, and quilt photos.  The paper copy of this issue 

will be placed in our library to borrow!  Of course, no need 

to wait for the paper copy, the guild is enrolled as a member 

giving ALL of us access to digital copies of all the issues.  

Go to our website and follow the links (and password) that 

Webmaster Tracy Smith has provided to us!  You can peruse 

the magazines at your leisure, print pages (not a copyright 

violation) that are of interest to you, and revisit the 

magazines (without having to borrow from the library) at any 

time!  It is a great benefit that the guild provides for our 

members!  Take advantage. 

Other quilt happenings in the area: 
 
May 2 Penn Rose Quilt Guild is hosting “Inspirations” by Pat Christ at their meeting 
and are taking this opportunity to extend an invitation to other local quilt guilds. 
Located at Chrin Community Center 4100 Green Pond Road, Palmer Township, PA 
1PM – 2PM Guest cost $5. 

May 4 - 5 County Line Quilters Guild “Spring Radiance” 10am – 5pm. 1410 Almshouse Rd. 

Jamison, PA 18929. Admission is $7. If you bring a non-perishable food item, you receive an 

extra door prize chance. Check out their website for more information: 

https://countylinequilters.org/quilt-show-2024. 

May 10 Homemakers Country Quilt Guild (homemakerscountryquilters.org) is presenting 

Gyleen Fitzgerald (colourfulstitches.com) as their May 2024 program. Gyleen's program 

will be - The Art of Color Blending: Explore what the mind sees but the eyes cannot. Gain 

insight on how to read each fabric’s color to successfully use 50 plus fabrics within one 

quilt. Even a two-color quilt can have over 20 fabrics! This program will be on Friday, May 

10th. Homemakers Guild will be meeting in the 4-H Center, in the gym, 1015 Bridge Rd, 

Collegeville, PA. Guest fee is $5.00. Social time begins at 9 a.m. with the meeting starting 

at 9:30 a.m. 

May 11 Airing of the Quilts - from 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. in Downtown Palmerton & 
Palmerton High School, Palmerton, PA. The events will include quilts displayed in the 
storefronts on Delaware Ave., a quilt show with vendors, quilt lectures, food 
vendors, entertainment in the park, and a scavenger hunt with prizes!  

https://countylinequilters.org/quilt-show-2024
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May 31 to June 1 Penn Dry Goods Market - Presented by the Schwenkfelder Library & 

Heritage Center at 105 Seminary Street, Pennsburg, PA. The Penn Dry Goods Market is a 

textile-focused antiques and vintage show that offers a textile history lecture series during 

the antiques show with 11 nationally and internationally known speakers on many 

aspects of textile history. For a full list of dealers, to register for lectures, and download an 

admissions coupon go to https://www.schwenkfelder.org/penn-dry-goods-market . 

June 7-8 A Celebration of Quilts - Presented by the York Quilters Guild at the York College 

of Pennsylvania, Grumbacher Sport and Fitness Center, 899 South Richland Ave, York, 

PA. For more info visit http://www.celebrationofquilts.com/ . Registration is now open for 

quilt entries. 

June15 – Trash to Treasure Sale – 10am – 1pm at Saint Luke Lutheran 203 N. Valley 

Forge Road, Devon, PA. Fabric $4/yd and Fat Quarters $1. The sale also includes Quilt 

Kits, orphan blocks scraps and more. 

June 21-23 Lazy Crazy Days of Summer -. Presented by the Brandywine Valley Quilters at 

University Miranda Center, 502 Convent Road, Aston, PA. Quilt Show & Entry Form 

Information: https://www.brandywinevalleyquilters.org/lazy-crazy-days.html  

Deadline to enter a quilt is June 1st, 2024 

June 27-30 Mid Appalachian Quilt (MAQ) Retreat - The Mid-Appalachian Quilters gather 

each summer for a three-day quilting seminar at Gettysburg College, 300 North 

Washington Street, Gettysburg, PA. We offer a variety of classes presented by some of the 

best teachers in the Mid-Atlantic area. For more info visit https://maqonline.org/annual-

educational-seminar/    

June 29 - July 7 Kutztown Folk Festival Quilt Show. The deadline to register a quilt is April 

1, 2024. To participate, you need to register online at www.kutztownfestival.com/quilters. 

Sept 19 - 22 PA National Quilt Extravaganza  

Oct 11-12 Keystone Quilters “Star Struck” quilt show 

Oct 18-19 Valley Forge Quilt Show- Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 132 E Valley Forge 

Rd. King of Prussia.  Entry donation $10 

 

  

https://www.schwenkfelder.org/penn-dry-goods-market
http://www.celebrationofquilts.com/
https://www.brandywinevalleyquilters.org/lazy-crazy-days.html
https://maqonline.org/annual-educational-seminar/
https://maqonline.org/annual-educational-seminar/
http://www.kutztownfestival.com/quilters
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Newsletter tip and topic: 

To organize your sewing room, many quilters wrap their material in comic board.  

Did you ever realize you have other options?                                                                

I have tried to recycle my cardboard and have used cereal box fronts and backs, 

flaps of boxes received from Amazon or all those other online quilt stores… you 

know you have them.  I have also started to measure my material and tag it on top 

so I have an idea of how much I have left.  This saves me from unravelling each 

time I think I want to use it.  How do I tag it?  I write on a 2 – 3 inch piece of 

selvage and pin it on. Later, if I need a new count, I can use that selvage piece for 

my starter/ender piece while sewing.  Win/win! 

FOR NEXT NEWSLETTER: How do you achieve the perfect quarter inch? 

Let me know (kammler@comcast.net) and I will pass it along for others. Do you 

eyeball it? Do you use a quarter inch foot? Do you measure before the start of 

each project?  Do you mark it with tape or something else? If so, how do you set 

the marking and how often do you “check” it. I’ll pass your tips along. 

What would you like to see in the newsletter each month?  Feel free to send me 

positive feedback and I will try to adapt the newsletter to what the masses want to 

see and read.  kammler@comcast.net  

 

Other Quilt Guild Newsletters 

Valley Forge Homestead Quilters' Guild www.valleyforgequilters.org/info-news-

2024-03.pdf. 

County Line Quilters www.countylinequilters.org/newsletters  

Main Line Quilters www.mainlinequilters.org/ 

mailto:kammler@comcast.net
mailto:kammler@comcast.net
http://www.valleyforgequilters.org/info-news-2024-03.pdf
http://www.valleyforgequilters.org/info-news-2024-03.pdf
http://www.countylinequilters.org/newsletters
http://www.mainlinequilters.org/
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 Quilt Show News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for Quilt Show 

Business 

 
April 29               

Round Robin theme 

"Preparation for our 2024 

Quilt Show" 

 

Aug 3 – Quilt Registration 

forms help at IVPL 10am 

 

Tuesday, October 8, 2024 

– Quilt Drop off at 

Finland Mennonite 

Church 

 

Wednesday, October 9, 

2024 – Judging Day 

 

Thursday, October 10, 

2024 – Quilt Show Set-Up 

 

Friday, October 11, 2024 

– QUILT SHOW! 

 

Saturday, October 12, 

2024 – QUILT SHOW! – 

4PM – Take Down 

"Star Struck" 
 

October 11 & 12, 2024 

(Friday & Saturday) 

 

Finland Mennonite Church 

1750 Ziegler Road 

Pennsburg, PA 18073 
 

Our 2024 Raffle Quilt is complete and ready to be displayed. 

 

Saturday, May 18 - KQ Raffle Quilt at Quakertown Arts Alive, 10-4, Rain date 

May 19. See Alicia Wilhelm for details. 

 

June 17, at 7pm   Just a reminder – there will be a quilt show meeting via 

ZOOM. All committee heads are asked to attend. A ZOOM invite will be sent a 

few days before. 

Saturday, August 10 – KQ Raffle Quilt at Perkasie Farmers Market, 9 AM to 12 

PM. See Alicia for details. 

Tuesday, September 3rd – ALL quilt registration forms must be mailed to Jamee 

Pemberton, 2425 Camp Rock Hill Rd, Quakertown, PA  18954.  Quilt 

Registration fees – for members - $10 per judged entry, $5 per nonjudged 

entry, and no charge for Category X (i.e. KQ Bee, Charity, Challenge, Workshop, 

Saturday Special).  Fee for Non-members is $15 per entry. 

Saturday, September 7 – KQ Raffle Quilt – Pennsburg & East Greenville 

Community Day, Rain date Sept. 8. See Alicia Wilhelm for details. 

Monday, September 16 – Our last Quilt Show Meeting via ZOOM, 7 

p.m.  This is a very important meeting to attend! 
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Saturday, September 21 – KQ Raffle Quilt, Coopersburg Community Day, 10 AM 

to 5 PM. See Alicia Wilhelm for details. 

Tuesday, October 8 – Quilt Drop Off at Finland Mennonite Church 9 AM to 5 PM. 

You can also drop off Recycle/Boutique sale items.  

Wednesday, October 9 - Quilt Show Judging by our judge, Mary Walter, NACQJ. 

Thursday, October 10 – QUILT SHOW SET-UP!!  This is a very important day.  

Many hands make light work.  Recycle & Boutique items must be dropped off by 

6pm. Please sign up to help!!   

Friday, October 11 – QUILT SHOW!!!  10 AM to 5 PM 

Saturday, October 12 – QUILT SHOW!!  10 AM to 4 PM    Once the quilt show 

closes we need to get the show taken down and return Finland Mennonite 

Church back to its original layout.  This involves a lot of work!  Please stay to 

help with take down!   Quilts will be available for pickup after 5 p.m.   

Monday, October 21 – Quilt Show Wrap Up Meeting.  ZOOM 7 p.m.  All 

committee heads are required to attend.  

ANY QUESTIONS ON THE QUILT SHOW???  Contact Sue Edwards 

(suzytypist@aol.com) or Kathy Pogue (khpogue@verizon.net). 

 

Think about where you want to volunteer. Sign Ups start in April. 

NEEDED - Have any kitchen towels that you are not using, the quilt show cafe 

could use them! 

REMEMBER - During the spring/summer months would be an excellent time to 

work on your Chance Auction items, crafts for the Boutique and Mug rugs as our 

entrance gift. 

Quilt Show Meetings via ZOOM – 7 p.m. – All Chairs should plan on attending. 

All KQ members are welcome at the quilt show meetings. 

Monday, June 17, 2024 

Monday, September 16, 2024 

Monday, October 21, 2024 – post-quilt show wrap-up 

 

CATEGORY X: 

These are the 2023-2024 Saturday Specials that qualify for category X along 

with Bee products.  This category is free to enter BUT you still need to fill out an 

entry. Category X is Display only, no judging. 

 

mailto:suzytypist@aol.com


May/June 2024 

14 

 

 

3/11/23 Bindings by Kathy Shorter 4/15/23 Drunkards Path by Jamee 

Pemberton 

5/6/23 Sewing Machine Cover by 

Tracy Smith 

6/3/23 Mini Mosaic by Lynn Lentz 

10/7/23 Greased Lightning Table 

Runner by Lynn Lentz 

3/9/24 Barn quilt by Alicia Wilhelm 

Condo Tweet Condo by Barb Harr Casserole Carry Bag by Arlene 

Kushinka 

Tote and Small Bag by Kelly Pauling  

4/25/23 Design Your Own Paper 

Piecing Project workshop by Tina 

Craig 

Free Motion Quilting workshop by 

Karen Miller 

 



May/June 2024 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

KEYSTONE QUILTERS 2023-2024 EXECUTIVE BOARD 

 

PRESIDENT   Mary Ann Smith 

VICE PRESIDENT   Pat Royer 

SECRETARY   Joan Cahill 

TREASURER   Jamee Pemberton 

 
 

 

COMMITTEE HEADS COMMITTEE HEADS (con’t) 

Bee Keeper   Alicia Wilhelm 
 

Newsletter/Historian Annemarie Kammler 

BOM   Deb Witt 
Nominating Committee   Lynn Lentz 

Challenge   Arlene Kushinka Programs   Kathy Shorter 

Charity/Service Coordinator Arlene Kushinka Publicity   Sue Wilsey 
 

December Tea   Alicia Wilhelm 

Quilt Show 2024 Co-Chair   Sue Edwards 

 

Fabric Lottery   Melissa Yates Quilt Show 2024 Co-Chair   Kathy Pogue 

Fund Raising  Alicia Wilhelm / Sue Wilsey Saturday Specials Coordinator and Scheduling     Deb Ott 

Guest Registration   Jean Perry Sunshine   Trudy Salvatore 

Library/Magazine Subscriptions   

Angie Horner, Janet Schmell, Virginia Savarese 
Webmaster   Tracy Smith 

Membership  Sue Edwards / Kathy Pogue 
 

 


